
     
 

 

THE DELAWARE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER. IT DOES NOT DISCRIMINATE ON THE BASIS OF RACE, COLOR, RELIGION, NATIONAL ORIGIN, SEX, SEXUAL 

ORIENTATION, GENDER IDENTITY, MARITAL STATUS, DISABILITY, AGE, GENETIC INFORMATION, OR VETERAN’S STATUS IN EMPLOYMENT, OR ITS PROGRAMS AND ACTIVITIES. 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
 

Townsend Building 
401 Federal Street Suite 2 

Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 
http://education.delaware.gov  

Cindy Marten 
Secretary of Education 

(302) 735-4000 
(302) 739-4654 - fax 

 
 
 
 
 

 

March 25, 2025 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) Sponsors 

    

FROM: Aimee F. Beam, MS, RD  

 Director, Nutrition Programs 

 

RE: 2025 Operational Memo #7 

 2025 SFSP Reapplication  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

  

This memo is being sent to announce that the 2025 application for SFSP is now open in DENARS.  

Annual training information will be sent out via operational memo separately. 

 

Sponsors interested in operating non-congregate meal service at rural sites must complete the SFSP 

Rural Non-Congregate Site Request Form. One form must be completed per site where non-

congregate meals are requested. Requests will not be considered through other methods of 

communication. The Delaware Department of Education (DDOE) Nutrition Programs Office will 

make rural eligibility determinations; if you are unsure of the status of your site, please contact 

Stephanie Burks at stephanie.burks@doe.k12.de.us. Non-congregate meals may not be served 

without prior approval from DDOE. If you have additional questions about rural non-congregate 

meal service, please contact our office. 

 

All forms for reapplication can be accessed under the Forms folder in the SFSP Schoology Group.  

The access code for the SFSP Schoology Group is B248-BNBZ-CWVRS.    

 

The deadline for all SFSP applications is April 15, 2025.   We realize this is a tight deadline and 

ask that you submit your application with at least one site application so that we can issue sponsor 

level approval.  You can then continue to add and update your site applications prior to the start of 

meal service. 

 

The final deadline for all SFSP Sponsor-level application approvals is June 15, 2025.  Per 

USDA, Sponsor applications cannot be approved after this date. Please be aware that the 

Delaware Department of Education (DDOE) Nutrition Programs Office needs time to review 

and approve applications prior to June 15, 2025. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=hta2IQh_jUO9xr0hTYKb0u22K9NBRhtIvY0rkC6ucJRUMkpCR1ZVT0RCRFY3NVZJQUw4R0IyT05ZVS4u
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All hard copy documents can be scanned to Stephanie Burks at Stephanie.Burks@doe.k12.de.us 

or mailed to: 

 Delaware Department of Education 

 Attention: Nutrition 

 35 Commerce Way, Suite 1 

 Dover, DE 19904 

 

Please contact us with any questions at 302-857-3356. 

    

 

cc: Nutrition Team 
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